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April 3, 2024 
 
 
Property Owner 
JR Colorado LLC 
Joseph Ramani 
1731 Colorado Boulevard 
Los Angeles, CA 90041 

 Case Number:  APCE-2022-8878-SPE-
DRB 

 CEQA: ENV-2022-8879-CE 

 
Applicant 
Los Angeles SMSA LP dba Verizon 
Wireless 
15505 Sand Canyon Ave  
Irvine, CA 92618 
  

 Application 
Type: 

Establishment of Wireless 
Facility  

 Project 
Location: 

1731 W Colorado Blvd 
90041 

Project Contact 
Delta Groups Engineering 
Michael Hasegawa 
2362 McGaw Ave 
Irvine, CA 92614 

 Planning Area: Northeast Los Angeles 
Colorado Boulevard 
Specific Plan – Subarea II 

 Council District: 14 

 
 
DEEMED APPROVED BY OPERATION OF LAW 
 
The application for the property located at the project location referenced above was filed 
with the Department of City Planning on December 6, 2022, and the fees for the case 
were paid on February 13, 2023. A public hearing before the Zoning Administrator was 
scheduled for July 20, 2023, but the hearing was cancelled when it was identified that the 
project needed a Specific Plan Exception from the Colorado Boulevard Specific Plan. On 
August 1, 2023, the application was changed to a case for review by the East Los Angeles 
Area Planning Commission as the initial decision maker as per the Los Angeles Municipal 
Code. On March 4, 2024, the Project was reviewed by the Colorado Boulevard Specific 
Plan Design Review Board as required by the Colorado Boulevard Specific Plan. 
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On February 28, 2024, the Applicant provided notice to the Department of City Planning 
that the deadline to act under federal law had expired. 
 
The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) established a 150-day shot clock for 
this and other similar wireless facilities applications which propose using a new structure. 
47 C.F.R. § 1.60003. No action was taken by the decision maker prior to the expiration of 
the time to act, which was July 13, 2023.  
 
In view of the above, the application is deemed approved by operation of Government 
Code Section 65964.1 as of July 14, 2023. The Project shall conform substantially to 
Exhibit “A,” attached. 
 
Should you wish to respond to this matter, you may contact Linda Lou, City Planner, at 
Linda.Lou@lacity.org. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
JANE CHOI, AICP 
Principal City Planner 
Central Project Planning Division 
 
 
Enclosures 
 

1. Exhibit “A” for Case No. APCE-2022-8878-SPE-DRB 
2. Applicant’s Notice of Lapse of Reasonable Time Period to Act 
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